SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 12th March 2007 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






  Cllr J A Gurney (Vice Chairman – in the Chair) 





  “   N Aldis





  “   C Baker






  “   R Frood






  “   D Gale





  “   D Jaeger





  “   M McMurdo




  “   C Osborne



  “   M Pettitt
  “   M Scott

  “   D Sharman
  “   R Smith
  “   Mrs S Sutton
  “   G White
1.  Apologies: For absence were received from Cllr Blaine.
2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F68/06)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
There were none.

 (b) Personal interests
There were none.
PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL



There were none.
PART ‘B’ RESOLVED MATTERS
3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council 
(F69/06)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)
4. Minutes








(F70/06)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on

Monday 29th January 2007 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting on Monday 26th February 2007, were signed.
5. Annual Report/Newsletter distribution lists


(F71/06)

The Delivery lists for 2005, which had been previously circulated were received and considered.
The Editor of the Annual Report/Newsletter reported that the completed copies of the latest issue had been delivered.  He thanked the office staff for their assistance with the publication.
RESOLVED: That the list should be amended to show that delivery round “A” be completed by Cllr Mrs Sutton and round “B” by Cllr Jaeger. Subject to this amendment the distribution list was approved.
6. Highways Roadshow






(F72/06)
The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

RESOLVED: (a) That the report be noted.
(b) That the position of Highways Representative should be added to the list of representatives to be appointed at the Annual Meeting of Sandy Town Council.
7. Sandy Town Council, Five Year Plan – Additional Sports Facilities
(F73/06)

The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered. It was also reported that the Working Group were waiting for additional information from Sandye Place School before meeting to draft a proposal for Council to consider.

RESOLVED: (a)That the report be noted and that the next report from the Working Group be submitted to the earliest available Meeting of Council or a Committee.
8. Town and Parish Councils Emergency Plan, including Flood Plan
(F74/06)
Information is being collected and the Plan will return to Committee for action in due course.
RESOLVED: That the situation be noted.
9. Post Box – Corner of Laburnum Road/Bedford Road


(F75/06)

Possible new locations for the re-siting of the post box were considered by Members.

RESOLVED: That the post box should remain in its present location.
10. Community Bus Service




(F76/06)


The letter from Cllr McMurdo, which had been previously circulated, was received and considered.  There was some discussion as to a possible route around Sandy.  A member said that the Fallowfield estate was served by the Ivel Sprinter which appeared to be well used.
RESOLVED: (a) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to investigate possible sources of grant funding towards a town bus service.
(b) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to contact the administrators of the Ivel Sprinter to investigate whether the Town Council may be able to work with the organisers to enhance the existing service.
11. Mid Beds District Council – Review of C.C.T.V. Services


(F77/06)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered. 
RESOLVED: (a) That Cllr Gurney be requested to act as the Town Council’s representative on the review.
(b) That, if possible, the Clerk or Deputy Clerk be requested to attend the review in addition to Cllr Gurney.
12. Town Council Insurance






(F78/06)
The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered. Cllr Pettitt reported that he had compared the proposal with the Council’s existing schedule and was happy to confirm the Deputy Clerk’s report.
Cllr Pettitt was thanked for his help with this matter.

RESOLVED: That the Town Council should appoint Norwich Union (through WPS Insurance Brokers) as its insurers from 1st April 2007.
13. Press Release

(F79/06)

RESOLVED: That no press release is considered necessary.
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